# Band Booster Minutes Tuesday, September 6, 2016

**President Mary Hovater** called the meeting to order at 7:00. Welcomed everyone and reminded them to sign in and pick up information sheets.

**Minutes** from July 26 (last) meeting have been posted on the band web site. Mary asked if any corrections needed to be made. No comments. A motion was made to accept the minutes as recorded, a second motion was made, and the minutes were approved by all those present.

# **Treasurer Report**

- Reported the booster account has a balance of \$0.
- The trip deposit has been paid
- Band fees are being collected
- A motion was made to accept the Treasurer's report, there was a second, and the treasurer's report was approved as reported.

### **Old Business**

None to discuss

### Mr. Smith

 Chicago trip was briefly discussed and second trip installment date of September 15<sup>th</sup> was announced.

- Gave the date of Oct. 15 and Oct. 22 for marching competitions.
- Discussed upcoming Fair parade and Band Exhibition.

# Mary

 Volunteer jobs were discussed and sign-up sheets were passed around for:

Water
Pit Crew
Concession Stand
Stadium Clean-up

- 4,144 band cards were sold and 1,856 are still out. We need those in order to pass them on the middle school for their fundraiser.
- Uniforms Leslie Pruitt requested the parent's inspect their children's uniform and help maintain cleanliness and care and keep up with the multiple parts.
- Extra help from parents other than the senior parents is requested for the Homecoming and the Senior Recognition games.
- Parents were reminded they can join the Cullman Bearcat Band Boosters page on Facebook for quick updates and information.

#### Mrs. Bean

 Welcomed all new parents and requested they sign up for Remind 101.

- Thanks to J. Smith and L. Pruitt for all their continued hard work in the uniform department.
- Night at the Stadium will be 9/30. The younger student's really enjoyed last year.
- Fall Spectrum is 10/21 in Tuscaloosa.
- Mrs. Bean requested correspondence/questions be sent via email to her.
- There is a possible date change for the band banquet in April.
   She will notify everyone as soon as the decision has been made.

#### Mr. Teuscher

 Percussion Preview is October 3<sup>rd</sup>, permission forms will soon be sent home.

## Mary

- The Card Party for all students who sold more than 40 cards will be Oct. 20th.
- Next meeting is scheduled for October 4, 2016 @ 7:00 pm

There was a motion, a second, and the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

La Tonya Boike, Secretary

Mary Hovater, President